Troop 8 Annual Registration 2012
The annual registration fee for Troop 8 is $65 and is due by January 31st.  If families have more than one Scout in Troop 8, the fee for each additional Scout is $50. We have held the registration fee at these rates for a number of years now largely due to the success of popcorn fund raising. You may hand the registration in at any Monday meeting.
Every year, the Troop must re-register all Scouts with the national Boy Scout organization.  This comes to $33 per boy to cover (1) insurance for every Scout on camping trips and other troop activities and (2) the cost of administration by the national Boy Scout organization (3) activity fee of our local council.  Each scout family also receives a copy of Boy’s Life, the official magazine of the BSA.  

The remainder of the registration fee goes to the Troop 8 treasury to help pay for the expense of a large and very active troop.  This past year, Troop 8 spent over $1,840 on awards and badges at Court of Honors, $710 on leadership training, and over $10,300 on equipment and summer camp expenses beyond the fees charged.  Additionally, the money collected for each campout/outing covers the food and fees for that outing.  Moreover, we also pay $20 for each registered adult in the troop, last year we had 43 adults, which is great, but if you would like to contribute more to cover these expenses for adults (or if you are a registered adult who would submit $20), it would be appreciated.

The Scouts provide a portion of the income to our Troop budget through the Popcorn Sale, and we know and appreciate the parent’s efforts in this important fund drive.  If you would like to make an additional contribution in support of the program please indicate below and accept the thanks of the Scouts in Troop 8.
Even more than the Financial Support, however, what Troop 8 needs from the parents is TIME.  There are 108 boys in the Troop and we can always use your help.  If you like what Troop 8 is doing for your son, you need to volunteer time to support the challenging task of making this Troop work!  Come camping with your son – it’s fun.  Although we have a vibrant adult leadership, we continue to need help in all areas, including administrative functions and assistant Scoutmasters. We have parents who have done these jobs for a few years and their boys are leaving the troop so we welcome new parents. Attached is a list of some of the opportunities and a brief job description of what each job entails.  The Troop Committee meets the first Monday of each month.  Come to a meeting to experience what you can do to help.

The program will not continue to work without ACTIVE participation of parents.  Your son will thank you!
Troop 8 Annual Registration 2012  - Return by January 31, 2012
Family Name _____________________________________    $65.00 for the first boy

Scout Name(s) _____________________________________   $50.00 for each additional boy

Registration Amount $____________                                        Extra donation $ ___________

Parent email address ___________________________________________________
Jobs I would be interested in volunteering for _______________________________

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES IN TROOP 8
WEB SITE COORDINATOR:  An adult who works with a Scout Webmaster to maintain our Troop 8 website, its contents and its links.  Further information call Carol Bender 973-635-7853.
BOARD OF REVIEWS: Parents are needed to help with Boards of Reviews throughout the year.  The review board is made up of members of the Troop Committee.  The purpose of the review is to give the scout the opportunity to talk about how he is getting along in the troop, and to review requirements to ensure they have been met.  Reviews will be held during the regular Monday Meetings.  For further information call Janis Kamionek 973-635-6892.
NEWSLETTER: Prepare and distribute the newsletter.  You need to attend the monthly Committee meetings and work with the Secretary to publish the newsletter and Calendar.  For further information call Elizabeth Goldstein 973-701-2309.
SECRETARY: Take notes at monthly meetings and distribute the Monthly Newsletter.  Liz Goldstein (973) 701-2309.
PUBLIC RELATIONS:  Responsible for getting pictures published in the newspaper of Outings and Court of Honors.  If you would like further information please call Corkie Ziegler (973) 635-9667.
ADVANCEMENT COORDINATOR:  Works with the Scoutmasters on keeping track of the advancement of the Scouts.  All the data is kept on a database software program called TroopMaster and is very easy to use.  Additionally, the Advancement Coordinator is in charge of getting all the medals and awards for the Court of Honor and sending out letters for the Eagle candidates.  Please contact Glen and Suzanne Corbitt (973) 701-0957.
DRIVERS LIST:  The drivers list is a job that requires maintaining an updated list which must be supplied when the Troop travels outside of our council. This is largely an annual update with periodic updates in between.  This position is vacant.  To volunteer contact John Tancredi 973-635-4526.
ADULT TRAINING COORDINATOR: tracks adult training to ensure ASM’s have taken Youth Protection, Boy Scout Leader Specific and Intro to Outdoor Skills.  For further information, contact Al Thomas, 973-919-0389.

ATTENDING CAMPOUTS:  Parents are needed every month to help out on campouts.  It is a great chance to see how much the boys have learned as well as spend some quality time with you son.  You do not need to be an assistant Scoutmaster, you just need to be interested!  If you are concerned about gear, just ask one of the assistant Scoutmasters and we can help set you up.

SERVICE COORDINATOR:  This job requires good listening skills and being able to make mental notes.  Help with suggestions for the boys that need Star and Life projects.  You would coordinate with Bob Weber and Scoutmaster Marty Foy on these ideas.  To help in this area, contact Tom O’Leary 973-377-4328 or Bob Weber 973-635-7005.
TROOP TRAILER:  We currently store the trailer at Pioneer Rental due to the generosity of the owner of that firm (A former Troop 8 Eagle).  We need parents with trailer hitches to volunteer to pull the trailer on campouts.  This entails picking it up at Pioneer and taking it back on Sunday after the campout.  To volunteer, call Peter Basso 973-701-1057.
TROOP COMMITTEE MEMBER:  Attend a committee meeting on the first Monday of the month.  Do special projects as they come up and/or volunteer for many of the open positions.  Work to transition with our current volunteers.  Contact Committee Chair John Tancredi, 973-635-4526.
CHAPLAIN\RELIGIOUS EMBLEMS COORDINATOR: Inform Scouts of religious emblem programs for respective faiths and encourage a spiritual tone for meetings and campouts.  Contact Committee Chair John Tancredi, 973-635-4526.

SUMMER CAMP: Several parents needed to spend all or part of the week at Summer Camp.  Contact Scoutmaster Marty Foy if you can assist.
SAFETY COORDINATOR:  Ensures all Medical forms are up to date and coordinates safety training such as CPR and First Aid.  Please contact Lorraine Basso at (973) 701-1057.
UNIFORM EXCHANGE: Organize and publicize to the Troop about the used uniform exchange held several times each year.  
ASSISTANT SCOUTMASTER: Troop 8 needs continued support in this area from younger Scout parents.  Please speak to Scoutmaster Marty Foy for more information.

Additionally, if you have any questions on this registration or any of the jobs described here, or have other ideas, please feel free to speak to Scoutmaster Marty Foy (973) 701-1613 or Committee Chair John Tancredi 973-635-4526. 
Thank you for your support and we look forward to more volunteers to continue the great legacy of over 96 years of Troop 8 Scouting!
